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Jupiter High School Band Parent Meeting Minutes  

Date:  September 24, 2015 

Location:  Mr. Powell’s Classroom 

Meeting called to order:  7:00 pm  

President Susan Taylor called the meeting to order.  No one brought cases of water to earn an opportunity to 
win a gift card to Royal Café.  We will try again next month! 

Please sign in to make sure you are credited with attending the meeting. 

The minutes from the August 20, 2015, Band Parent meeting were distributed previously by email.  The 

minutes were approved on motion by Kate Tierney and seconded by Tracy Mallette. 

OFFICER/COMMITTEE REPORTS 

FINANCE REPORT – Tracy Mallette 
We are about $6,000 in debt.  We have $7,800 outstanding in Spirit of Jupiter Fair Share. 

We REALLY need everyone to pay their Fair Share, as we will have payments due for charter buses, UHauls, 
etc. once competitions start. 

Cheesecake sales have not been credited to fundraising accounts yet. 

CONCESSIONS REPORT – Debbie Wiley for Rose Lynch 
We have earned a net profit of $3,304.03 for 6 games to date:  

1 preseason JHS varsity game 
1 JHS varsity game (home opener) 
2 JHS JV games (rain at one) 
2 JCS games (rain/called game at one) 
 

We are doing concessions for these remaining games: 

4 JHS varsity games  
2 JHS JV games 
2-3 JCS games (competition conflict with one of the games) 
 

Comparison to 2014: $5,524.61 in 6 games 

3 JHS varsity games 
3 JCS games 
 

SO we still have the potential to make a lot of money this year.  Our current year budget estimated we will 
make $7,500. 
 
CHRISTMAS TREE FUNDRAISER - Tammy Mager 
We have Christmas tree posters and order forms!  Tammy will leave them in the band room.  This fundraiser 
runs October 1 through November 1. 

Please turn in your orders as you receive them.  Do not wait until the end of the fundraiser to turn in orders. 

Trees arrive on Friday, December 4.  Tree pick up is Saturday, December 5. 

Tammy has the master list of sales from last year’s customers in case anyone needs customer information. 
 
JPAF – Sharon Warwick 
JPAF’s next fundraiser is the 2015 Jupiter Outbreak: Escaping the Zombies fun run on Saturday, October 24 at 
7:30 AM at Jonathan Dickinson State Park.  This is an obstacle course run that is not timed.  All racers get 
flags at the start of the race, and “zombies” attempt to take the flags during the race.  Runners who finish will 
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receive a medal – a “survivor” medal if the runner still has flags or a “zombie” medal if all flags have been 
captured. 

JHS Drama students will portray the zombies. 

Volunteers are needed to help with registration, water stations, etc.  Race registration opens up next week on 
Active.com.  The registration fee increases by $10 after October 1. 

If you are interested in helping, talk to Sharon Warwick or email JPAF President Sheril Jalm at 
president@jpaf.org.  

MIDDLE SCHOOL NIGHT - October 2 
Middle school students from Independence, Jupiter and Duncan Middle Schools will be in attendance   They 
will play the National Anthem and stands tunes with the Spirit of Jupiter and sit in the stands for the first half of 
the game. 

Please sign up to help on SignUpGenius.   

MONTHLY CONSTRUCTIVE CRITICISM 

Football Game 

 The Meet & Greet went well.   

 Compliments to the band for cheering for the football team and playing more stands tunes. 

 Was having the Visitors side concessions open worth it?  We made $1,000 on that side. 
 
MISCELLANEOUS 

 Judy Tripp encouraged everyone to help with the tarps on Saturday. 

 Sabine Watt needs volunteers to help sew 120 flags and a 150’ x 54’ flyover on Saturday. 

 Jupiter Festival of Bands is Saturday, October 31. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm on motion by Sabine Watt and seconded by Kate 
Tierney. 
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